The Greater Rochester Practice-Based Research Network (GR-PBRN)
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The Greater Rochester Practice-Based Research Network (GR-PBRN) is supported by the UR-CTSI and was established in 2007 to bring together primary care clinicians and researchers in a collaborative model designed to improve patient care and outcomes. Our collective efforts include research initiatives with all populations, where science can translate to better care.

The GR-PBRN has 85 member practices from primary care specialties and all local health systems (University of Rochester Medical Center (URMC), Rochester Regional Health System, and the area’s largest federally-qualified health clinics). The Network currently consists of 40 pediatric practices, 14 family medicine practices, 17 internal medicine practices, and 4 med/peds practices. The research network includes clinicians who provide medical care to about 45% of adults and more than 80% of children in Monroe County. Sixty-two of our 85 member practices have partnered with researchers on studies and quality improvement/implementation projects. The GR-PBRN offers consultation to researchers on conducting practice-based research and recruiting from primary care practices, including:

· Protocol development

· IRB issues

· Identifying appropriate practices

· Making linkages with practices

· Study Design

· Letters of Support

· Training for investigators and research staff in maintaining practice relationships

Knowing the patient demographics and research interests of our member practices allows us to link the practices with specific researchers to maximize the utility and applicability of population-specific research questions. 

The GR-PBRN also convenes a 13-clinician member Community Clinician Steering Committee (CCSC), as a community clinician advisory group. Members of the CCSC consult with researchers when primary care collaboration on a research or quality improvement project represents a moderate level of burden to community practices. These are studies or projects that go beyond hanging flyers to recruit patients; these studies or projects may be focused on the primary care practice itself, and may even consent clinicians as research subjects. Since 2007, more than 100 researchers, from the URMC and from across our UNYTE partner institutions, have sought consultation with the GR-PBRN for more than 175 projects.

